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First Presbyterian Church of Grimes 

Rev. Jessica Wietzke, Interim Pastor 

410 SE Third St. 

P.O. Box 289 

Grimes, IA  50111 

We are a people of faith 

called by Christ  

to share  

God’s Good News  

in today’s  

active world. 

Phone: 515-986-3720 

Email:  grimespres@hotmail.com  

www.grimesfirstpresbyterianchurch.org 

 Please sign the attendance pads found in the hymnal rack and pass it to those 
sitting near you.  You’re invited to join us for friendship and refreshments in 
Fellowship Hall following Worship. 

 Children are most welcome in our Worship Service.  However, we do have a 
nursery available for children 5 years of age and younger.  If you need assistance, 
please see an usher. 

Welcome to First Presbyterian Church 

Our Worship Attendance & Giving 

Attendance:     10/ 12 /2014 - 52   Pledges:   $1,437.00    Other Gifts:   $   614.00 

Attendance:    10/ 19 /2014 - 61   Pledges:   $   442.00    Other Gifts:   $   374.00 

 (Figures represent offerings for the regular church budget). 

Church Office Manager:  Erin Schmitz 

Erin’s hours are Tue-Fri. 9am-2pm.  Email:  grimespres1@hotmail.com 

Pastor Jessica’s hours are Mon-Th 9am-3pm.  Email:  grimespres2@hotmail.com 

Today:            9:15am     Worship / Sunday School 

    10:15am     Fellowship Time 

   10:30am     Adult Sunday School (childcare provided) 

    4:30-6:00pm    All Church Halloween Party 

 

Weekly, Mon-Fri, 9:30am to 1:30pm—Grimes Senior Meal Site is open 

Around Your Church & Community This Week 

Next Sunday, Nov. 2nd:  All Saints’ Sunday - We will recognize church 

members who have passed away in the last year; will also have time to light 

candles for those near and dear to us who have passed away in the last year. 



PRELUDE 
 

THE WELCOME AND TIME OF GREETING 
Are you visiting us?  We’re glad you’re here!  We hope you experience Christian love and 
fellowship this morning.  Please sign in your name and address on the attendance pad as it is 
passed down your pew. 
 

RINGING OF THE CHURCH BELL 
 

*CALL TO WORSHIP 
Leader: We celebrate you, oh God of Life. 
People: In the midst of the noise of our cities, 
Leader: We celebrate you for your gift of silence. 
People: In the midst of the greyness of our houses, 
Leader: We celebrate you for your gift of colors. 
People: We celebrate you for your gift of life in abundance. 
All: We celebrate you, oh God of Life. 
 

*OPENING HYMN “Praise to the Lord, the Almighty”. . . . . Hymn 77 

 

*PRAYER OF CONFESSION   (Together) 
Too many times we are too preoccupied with our own lives to hear the 
cries of injustice:  The cry of the single mother working night shifts so she 
can feed her children.  The cry of the cleaning lady who just lost her job, 
struggling for dignity as she lines up for social benefits.  We have been too 
busy thinking that injustice was far away.  Forgive us, oh God of Justice.  
That there is no far away with you.  Turn us aright.  Stir our hearts, our will 
and our desires that they may be illuminated and ignited by the fire of your 
love.  Renew us by the power of the Holy Spirit dwelling in our lives so that 
together we may all have life and have it more abundantly.  Amen. 

 
ASSURANCE OF FORGIVENESS 

 
A TIME WITH OUR YOUNG PEOPLE 
 
SCRIPTURE READINGS 
OT:  Jeremiah 31: 31-34 (pg. 735;   large print pg. 899) 
NT:  Romans 3: 19-28  (pg. 154;   large print pg. 187) 
          Mark 10: 46-52  (pg.   47;   large print pg.   57)           

 Leader:  This is the Word of the Lord. 
 People:  Thanks be to God. 

         We Gather to Worship God SERMON   “The Wonder of Faith” 
 

OFFERING HYMN      “Great Is Thy Faithfulness”. . . . . . . . . . Hymn 60 
*The Doxology 

*Prayer of Thanksgiving 
 God, may these gifts bring light to those who walk in darkness, hope 
 to those who live in despair, and justice to those who are oppressed.  
 Grant to each giver a sense of participation in the most important 
 opportunity of all time:  to share your love with the world.   To this 
 end, we dedicate our offerings and ourselves.  Amen. 
 

RECOGNITION OF 50+ YEAR MEMBERS 
 Nellie Bartelt, Helen Casady, Dean Ellis, Billie Finch, Don Friar, 
 Mary Lou Friar, Donna Taylor Griggs, Marie Hutcheson, 
 Sharon Kramer, Mary Peitzman, Phyllis Rosenberg, Ron Rosenberg, 
 Carolyn Roth, Fred Roth, Virginia Shiffer, Arlene Templeton, 
 Colene Townsend, Darline Urfer, Donna Wallace, Irene Wheeler, 
 Pauline Wipperman, Marjorie Young 
 
SHARING OF JOYS AND CONCERNS 

 
PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE & THE LORD’S PRAYER 
(We use the words ‘debts’ and ‘debtors’ in The Lord’s Prayer) 

 
*CLOSING HYMN “Rock of Ages, Cleft for Me”. . . . . . . . Hymn 227 
 
*BENEDICTION & POSTLUDE 
 

*Please stand if you are able 

Adult Sunday School starts up again today following Fellowship (10:30am)! 

If you signed up to purchase a book for the class ($9.00), please bring your 

payment to class this morning and it will be collected at that time. 

We also have a few extra books on hand if anyone still needs one. 



 

TONIGHT:  Join us for the annual All-Church Halloween Party! 

4:30-6:00pm 

Kids and adults alike will celebrate the spooks of the season. 

We’ll have a costume contest for all ages, and games & a craft for the kids. 

Please bring a small bag of ‘snacks’ to add to a MEGA snack mix for all to 

enjoy (must be peanut free!):  Bugles, candy corn, Cheetos, potato shoestrings, 

pretzels, Twizzler bites, M&M’s, or whatever your favorite may be. 

We hope to see you there! 

The church’s annual pie sale will take 

place at the church on Saturday, Nov. 15th. 

Apple and peach pies can be 

ordered for $7.00, along with crusts for $1.00 

each, and globs for $0.50 each. 

- - ADVANCE ORDERS ONLY - -  

Please call the church at 986-3720 to place your order today! 

(or email:  grimespres1@hotmail.com)  

It was another successful Harvest Home Dinner !  Thanks for all 

the food donations from our church family members and guests.  

It was a good time for fellowship.  It takes a lot of good people to 

put on an event of this size and have it be successful; but once 

again, as a church family, we did it.  

Many, many thanks to everyone involved. 

It was a lot of fun seeing how many talented people we have in this church!  

From your Harvest Home Team Chairman, Bill Sharp 

2013:  $3,378.57 less expenses of $616.10 = $2,762.47 

2014:  $3,656.50 less expenses of $656.27 = $3,000.23  

Current Food Pantry needs:  

Instant mashed and boxed potatoes, Hamburger Helper, 

Ramen noodles, canned pears and mixed fruit, saltine crackers, paper 

towels, and Kleenex. 

In September, the Grimes Food Pantry served 48 families 

(a total of 159 individuals). 

Monetary donations are always appreciated as well.  The Food Pantry also gives these families 

an opportunity to purchase perishable food items from Fareway (ground beef, eggs, milk, bread, 

American cheese).  This bill usually runs between $1,000 and $1,250 a month. 

Thank you!  

P.S. - The November Food Pantry update will include items needed to help fill the Christmas 

Food Baskets that are distributed to local families needing food assistance during the holidays.  

These baskets will be assembled by Food Pantry volunteers and delivered in December. 

Thank you for your continued support! 

Dear Church Friends,  

There is no way I can begin to thank you 

for all the prayers and support you 

provided to Tom and me over the past 

seven months.  We truly felt your love, 

and that with the grace of God sustained 

us.  Thank you and God bless. 

Love, Susan Ballard  

The family of Megan Ford wishes to 
say òthank youó for all your kind 

thoughts, prayers, and gifts during her 
treatment for leukemia.  It has been 
100 days since the transplant; she has 
some mobility issues, but her blood 
numbers look good!  Weõve 

appreciated your support during this 
journey.  Thank you! 

I want to thank everyone for the prayers, cards, and the visits while I was recuperating 

from surgery and the Shingles.  I also want to thank Pastor Jessica and the Deacons 

for their visits.  We always looked forward to having them come. 

Thank you to the congregation for the prayer blanket; it is greatly appreciated. 

Pete Peterson 



Today: Sunday, October 26, 2014: 

     Interim Pastor ~ Rev. Jessica Wietzke Å   Acting Youth Director ~ Beth Johnston 

       Organist ~ Colene Townsend   Å   Pianist ~ Nancy Mitchell 

     Ushers & Greeters ~ Doug Laverrenz & Matt Velelis 

     Offering Counters ~ Janel DeJoode & Volunteer needed 

                                 Nursery Attendants ~ Heston Family 

               Coffee Hosts ~ Altman Family 

Serving next Sunday, November 2nd, 2014: 

     Interim Pastor ~ Rev. Jessica Wietzke  Å   Acting Youth Director ~ Beth Johnston 

       Organist ~ Colene Townsend   Å   Pianist ~ Nancy Mitchell 

 Communion Servers ~ Yalanda Clayton, Melodee Grefe, Bob Heston, Brenda Peterson 

         Ushers & Greeters ~ Dana & Melodee Grefe 

       Offering Counters ~ Bob Heston & Loyde Lull 

                                   Nursery Attendants ~ White Family 

                 Coffee Hosts ~ Klug Family 

 
 

Offering Counters:  November 9th:  Bob Heston & Loyde Lull 

           November 16th & 23rd:  Susan Ballard & Phyllis Rosenberg 

Serving the Lord with Gladness 

 

Class of 2014 Class of 2015 Class of 2016 

Bob Heston Cyndy Bolsenga Melodee Grefe 

Chris Klug Ben Johnston Curt Klyn 

Tom Wengert Ron Rosenberg Linda Wong 

Clerk of Session:  Cyndy Bolsenga 

Deacons  

Susan Ballard 

Bev Boyd; Joyce Hart 

Robbin McClelland 

Phyllis Rosenberg 

Gai Shields 

Bill Sharp 

Session Members 

Building & Grounds Committee: Tom Wengert, Curt Klyn 

Christian Education Committee: Ben Johnston 

Evangelism Committee: Bob Heston, Chris Klug 

Fellowship Committee: Linda Wong 

Local Mission Committee: Tom Wengert, Chris Klug 

Member Care Committee: Ron Rosenberg, Melodee Grefe 

Memorial Committee: Chris Klug 

Nominating Committee:  Bob Heston 

Personnel Committee: Tom Wengert, Ron Rosenberg, Curt Klyn 

Stewardship Committee: Ben Johnston, Curt Klyn, Melodee Grefe 

Worship Committee: Cyndy Bolsenga, Bob Heston 

In service to the congregation, we ask that compliments, 

complaints or concerns please be directed to the appropriate 

committee chairperson (below) as a first step. 

We Are Sincerely, Your Church Session 

ω  ²Ŝ ƴŜŜŘ н ƳƻǊŜ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǘƻ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ !ŘǾŜƴǘ ŎŀƴŘƭŜ ƭƛƎƘǝƴƎ ƭƛǘǳǊƎȅΣ ŀƴŘ ƭƛƎƘǘ ǘƘŜ ŀŘǾŜƴǘ 

candle (2 Sundays in Advent & Christmas Eve).  Please sign up if your family would like to participate 

during the Advent season. 

ω  t² ƛǎ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ƻǊŘŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ Pie Sale.  You can order apple or peach pies, $7.00 each, crusts 

for $1.00 each, and globs for $0.50 each.  Pick up is on Saturday, Nov. 15th.  The order form is on the 

table in the hallway outside the church office. 

Please note the following sign -up sheets that are available on the table in 
the hallway outside the church office:  

We are scheduled to pack gift boxes for children in need at The Shoebox Room on Sunday, 

Nov. 2nd at 6:30pm.  We can meet at the church at 6:10 that night for carpooling. 

This is a wonderful ministry that reaches and blesses children all over the world.  I will send out 

more information as the date gets closer.    - - Beth Johnston, Acting Youth Director 

Alpha Youth & Soul Food:  Operation Christmas Child 


